
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF SOUTH WONSTON PAVILION COMMITTEE 07-09-

2021 AT 2.00 pm at the Pavilion 

PRESENT 

Cllrs Perrins (JP) (Chairman), Selby (DS), Street (FS), and Clerk Mrs Jones (RJ).   

 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Cllr Peal (AP), Tree Warden Lesley Mackinnon (LM)  

 

 

PAVILION MANAGEMENT 

The Deep Clean will take place on Monday 2nd September and also at the end of 

September. 

 

The Chairman has spoken to Kathy Ellis the scout leader and agreed that Scouts 

had misused the facilities.  The situation will be reviewed in 6 months but the keys 

need to be returned and their things removed from the cupboard.    

 

Swifts contracts have been agreed following a meeting with Pete Laud and Guy 

Bewick for the current season. Juniors will remain at £250 per team and £60 per 

adult match, which is an increase of £5 per match.  

 

Corrigenda have serviced the sewage tank and recommend that it is fully cleaned as 

the sensors stop when baby wipes etc get caught. 

 

The Damage Report and Action Plan were reviewed and are attached. Clerk to 

update following the discussions. 

 

FINANCE 

No Finance was discussed 

 

RECREATION GROUND MANAGEMENT 

 

Bench shelters have been delivered and awaiting installation by Russell Mack. He 

will also look at suggestion of a Community Bench. 

 

CHILDRENS PLAYGROUND 

 

Clerk has met 3 local playground companies to look at implementing a wooden zip 

wire and a castle.  An Adventure Fort has been sent in from Vitaplay to consider 

replacing the banked area in the children’s playground.  The Cllrs were all in support 

of the main picture which Clerk will get a quote for. A 4th company Streetscape were 

contacted about quoting for a wooden zip wire but they declined due to the current 

lack of wood. 

 



Clerk to arrange for EHS visit to clean the park and use an algae scrub on the rhino 

mulch. 

 

The local volunteer helping with the playground suggested purchasing a piece of 

wood to replace at the top of the climbing wall.  Clerk has placed an order with 

Vitaplay. 

 

 Lesley McKinnon was unable to attend the meeting but submitted the 

following after the meeting. 

 

Tree warden report post meeting is: 

 We are going to buy a pack of silver birch from Woodland Trust to replace 
those "slashed" by the mowing machines! Plant up in late winter/early spring 

 Bulb planting later in September as already outlined 
 Is Terry ok and getting on alright with the watering when hot of the young 

trees? 
 Can the Tree warden website (all advice on trees) be added as a link to the 

Parish Council website - www.southwonstontreewarden.org.uk  
 Hope the Ash advice from C&D trees was accepted by the committee 

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday 5th October 2021 

http://www.southwonstontreewarden.org.uk/

